Good Shepherd Catholic Church Parish Council Minutes

Wednesday, February 16, 2022
Meeting call to order: The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:04 p.m. Fr. Zach opened the meeting with a prayer.

Roll Call:

· Present: Fr. Zach Etienne, Morgan Lamberton, Sarah Gahagen, Mykeal Wigger, Chad Groves, Al Bragin, Eric Henderson, Jessica Fehrenbacher and Chad Schnarr
· Absent: Deacon Dan, Shari Hirsch and Marie Williams
Approval of Minutes: minutes from the November 2021 meeting were approved as presented.
Commission Reports:  Information can be accessed online.

Finance Update:  

 Sarah distributed a financial statement. The main points are:
· The numbers are still favorable even if the PPP loan and a large donation are excluded. Cash is being handled well.  

· Some tuition payments will be received in the coming months.

· The Top Choice Scholarships must be monitored regularly.  They are usually paid in Oct.  A member asked if the state will change the payment procedure for tuition—Sarah does not think it will change.  The State pays 3 times per year.  It is up to the school to manage their own cash flow.

· GS has a reserve at the Diocese if needed.  Sarah does not foresee a problem.  Currently there are 101 students on Choice Scholarships.  Next year there will be approximately 200 as more students are in the Pathway process.
Summer Social:

· A meeting will be held on Monday, 2/21 at 6:00 p.m. to discuss how to get the community involved.  The best way is to get activities started again. This year’s Social will not be as it was pre-pandemic.  Due to time limitations it will be a one day social—more of a gathering—held in July.  A Bingo will be held on the Sunday following the Social.
· The Social committee will meet in Aug. and Sept. to start planning for 2023.  The date will then go back to the last week in June. 

Sarah reviewed the Budget with the Finance Committee.  A goal for Finance is to lower the amount the Church contributes to school expenses.   The hope is to lower the Church subsidy to 50%.  Tuition for the next school year was discussed—there may be a slight increase.  

Bingo:

· The Bingo committee is reviewing the status of the Bingo.  There will probably be a need to change the structure due to the increased cost of supplies.

Pastor Remarks:
· Masks:  The Diocese had a meeting regarding the wearing of masks.  Most other Churches are not requiring masks.  Fr. Zach considered having them worn through May, but since the Diocese isn’t mandating masks any longer GS will not continue to require masks.  A mandate would be difficult to enforce, so the wearing of masks will be optional.  People need to feel welcome at Church and be comfortable with their choices.
· Lent:  Fr. Zach is reviewing the information on Lent preparations.  Bill Noll will continue his ongoing Bible study group.  Bill and Dana Blanke will also have a Bible study group on Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m. through Lent—it will be limited to 50 attendees.
· Stations of the Cross will be at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesdays.

· The Music group will meet on Thursdays.
· The Eucharist:  The Diocese has designated a time period to have Churches put special focus on the Eucharist and to helping people understand the Mass.  The Diocese wants people to get back to attending Mass.  Fr. Zach has a form that must be completed by March 31st and asked for ideas and suggestions. He said possibly a Eucharistic procession around the Church campus could be held to bring attention to the Eucharist.
· Fr. Zach spoke with some Parishioners who are unable to attend Church for health reasons, and they want the live stream to continue.  Eventually some adjustments to the live stream will be needed.
· Servers: The Servers' cincture ropes that are worn with the former white server albs are starting to look worn.  Father Zach is thinking of saving the new server cassocks and surplices for use on special occasions.  The buttons on the new cassocks have been breaking off fairly easily.  Father Zach requested permission to order new cinctures to use with our former white albs on a regular basis.  The cost for the new cinctures (4 colors - 6 of each color) would be about $300.  One of the council members asked if there was a minimum dollar amount that Father could spend in the future for specific needs without seeking permission for small purchases.  Father Zach stated that this is already a policy, but wanted to seek input since we had just spent money on new server cassocks and surplices.

· The Christmas giving project this year will continue to be the Shoe Boxes program.
New Business:
· Fr. Zach will schedule a Mass for Religious Ed students.

· Vacation Bible School:  It is not feasible to get everything done by this summer, but will try for next year.  Mykeal talked to Holy Rosary to obtain more information.  GS will need to determine if there is interest.  She feels it should be done for the youth of the Parish.  Someone will have to assume responsibility and take charge of the operation.

· High School students need another type of activity.  There is interest in forming a Youth Ministry whenever possible.

Morgan Lamberton is preparing a document to be used as a guide to welcome new Parishioners.  She is outlining ideas that will apply to families with or without school age children.  It will include listings of resources and other information including Ministries, GS traditions and activities to involve new Parishioners in supporting the Parish.   The Parish Council members could serve on the committee. Morgan asked for input and suggestions—she hopes to have it completed by August.
Closing:
The next meeting will be March 16th at 6:00 p.m.

The council prayed a closing prayer together and adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Ballard
